
Dear INEPS members,  
 

Over 40 participants from all over Europe and the United 
States came to Hilversum for the 27th INEPS Congress. 
There were delegates from Finland, France, Germany, Neth-
erlands, Spain, Sweden, USA, who spend four days exploring 
the Productif Leren in the Netherlands. 
 

On behalf of the Administration Council of INEPS I would like to 
thank the team of Productif Leren for the warm welcome, for the 
good congress spirit, for inspiring discussion with the students, and 
last but not least for the exciting cinema visit.  
You have inspired our network and our daily work.  
 

Thank you Productif Leren! 
 
For those who couldn´t be in Hilversum, I would like to introduce the new AC: 
 

 

Heike Borkenhagen, 
Germany (President) 

  

Angela Passa, Greece  
(Vice President) 

  

Simona Plienaityte, 
Lithuania (Secretary) 

  

Egbert Jahn, 
Germany (Treasurer) 

 

 

Alan Cheng, USA 

 

Juha Lahtinen, Finland 

 

Saba Lamèche, France 

 

Olof Person, Sweden 
 
Two members of the AC decided to leave the AC: 
 

 

Aaltje Veen, Netherlands 

 

Ariane Morris, France 

Thanks a lot for your cooperation, 
your engagement, your contribu-
tions during the last years. 

 
 
The next Youth Congress will take place in Paris between May and June 2016. 
 
The next INEPS congress will take place in Tampere from 3rd to 6th May, 2016 
 

     
 
 
Best regards 
 
Heike Borkenhagen 
President of INEPS 
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